IX TAC Warning of Potential German Offensive Before the Bulge
The following was printed in the August 2009 issue (Vol. 28 No. 3) of “The Bulge Bugle”, the periodical of the Veterans of the Battle of the Bulge. It was submitted by then-VBOB-President Dee Paris, veteran of 14th Tank Battalion, 9th Armored Division, who stated that the document had been found in the National Archives at College Park, Maryland. Until the specific location of the document can be established, this must be taken with some caution. However, it seems highly likely that the location can be established and that this document is authentic.

As Dee Paris noted in his introduction to the document, the document clearly foresaw the buildup of German forces with the potential for the attack that began six days later. So while the U. S. Army on the ground did not recognize what was happening, the Ninth Air Force certainly did recognize it.
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THE FOLLOWING NINTH AIR FORCE TWX IS QUOTED FOR YOUR INFORMATION AND APPROPRIATE ACTION

QUOTE:

RECENT INTELLIGENCE NINTH AIR FORCE INDICATE THAT THERE HAS BEEN A SUBSTANTIAL BUILDING UP IN THE ENEMY FTR AND FTR/BOMBER FORCES IN WESTERN GERMANY TO THE EXTENT THAT A PENETRATION IN FORCE TO A DISTANCE OF SIX ZERO MILES BEHIND EXISTING FRONT LINES IS ENTIRELY POSSIBLE PD SUCH AN EFFORT APPEARS TO BE MOST LIKLEY TO OCCUR IN FIRST AND NINTH US ARMY AREAS AND INDICATIONS POINT TO AN ATTEMPT WITHIN THE NEXT TWO WEEKS PD ALL AIRFIELD COMMANDERS WILL BE ADVISED ACCORDINGLY AND TO THE MAXIMUM POSSIBLE EQUIPMENT AND SUPPLIES WILL BE DISPERSED AND VITAL INSTALLATIONS DUG IN AND FORTIFIED END
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